BARROW  PRIMARY  SCHOOL

Telephone:  01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine:  01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
www.barrow.lancs.sch.uk
1st September, 2016
Dear Parent

Welcome to another year at Barrow.  We hope that you have had a restful summer and feel ready to start again!!
STAFF UPDATE

There are no changes to the school staff since last year.  We have only to announce that Miss Thompson, Class 3 teacher, is now Mrs Rosinski following her marriage during the summer holidays.  Congratulations to Mr and Mrs Rosinski!

Class staffing is as follows:

Class 1 – Miss Holden, Mrs Jones and Miss Haworth
Class 2 – Mrs Cox and Mrs Moore

Class 3 – Mrs Rosinski and Mrs Pearson
Class 4 – Miss Clews and Mrs Farnworth
Class 5 – Mrs Halstead and Mrs Miller 
PUPIL DATA FORMS

Enclosed with this letter is a yellow data collection sheet showing the details held on file regarding your child.  It is very important that we hold up to date information, especially contact telephone numbers.  Could you please check the details on the form and make any amendments/additions before signing it and returning it to school immediately.

BLANKET CONSENT TO LOW RISK ACTIVITIES

Just a reminder that all parents have signed and given blanket consent to low risk activities which will take place during school time.  Examples of low risk activities are:

· Non-residential visits to theatres, museums and other similar places of interest.

· Curriculum related activities, such as walks around the local area.

· Sporting activities, involving normal school sports, such as netball, badminton, football, rugby, hockey, cross country, indoor swimming and athletics during and after school hours.

· End of year activities e.g. school trips

This consent covers the whole of your child’s time at Barrow but does not include residential activities. Each low risk activity will be risk-assessed and parents will be informed but consent will not be necessary.
E-SAFETY

ICT including the internet, email, laptops, digital cameras etc has become an important part of learning in our school.  It is essential that all children are safe and responsible when using any ICT.  KS1 parents receive an ICT safety leaflet in the induction pack.  This should be discussed with your child to impress upon them the importance of staying safe.  We ask all KS2 parents, when their child enters Y3, to discuss the pupil acceptable user agreement with their child, sign the agreement to acknowledge receipt and return it to school.  Enclosed with this letter are forms for completion for Year 3 pupils and reminders for any outstanding Y4-6 pupils. Thank you very much for your support.
PTO
DINNER MONEY PAYMENT & FREE SCHOOL MEALS

Payment for KS2 (Y3-6) school lunches is due in advance on Mondays.  The cost is £2.20 per day (£11.00 per week) and can be paid by cash or cheque (payable to LCC) and sent in an envelope.  Dinner money envelopes can be obtained from the school office.  Payments for blocks of weeks, half-terms or full terms can also be made.  Any credits built up because of absence are carried forward.  The cost of this half term is £92.40 (up to 28.10.16) and for the full term is £167.20 (up to 22.12.16).  Any parents/carers who feel that their children may be entitled to free school meals (because of unemployment or in receipt of certain benefits) should contact the Area Education Office to register their details on 01254 220711.   All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to free school meals under the government’s Universal Free School Meal scheme.  


KS1 MILK
Just a reminder that drinking milk is available for all KS1 children.  Please ensure that you have registered and paid, if applicable, with Cool Milk, either via their website at www.coolmilk.com or using the application form available from the school office, if you wish your child to receive milk.

FOBS MEETING (FRIENDS OF BARROW SCHOOL)

The first meeting of the year for Fobs will be held tomorrow evening.  This will be at the Eagle in Barrow from 7pm with drinks to follow.  All parents of children attending Barrow are welcome to attend.
PARENTS’ INFORMATION SESSIONS

We would like to invite all parents to information sessions which will be held in school by your child’s class teacher.  The sessions will give information and advice regarding the curriculum which your child will follow in the current school year, and how to help your child with the work that they will be doing in class and at home.  It is also an opportunity to ask questions regarding subject areas, assessment and target setting.  Sessions have been arranged as follows:

Class 2

Monday, 19th September


6.30pm

Class 1

Tuesday, 20th September

6.30pm
Class 4

Wednesday, 21st September

6.30pm

Class 5

Thursday, 22nd September

7.30pm
Class 3

Tuesday, 27th September

6.30pm
NB.  Please note that the parent information session for Class 5 will follow the 6.30pm secondary transfer meeting for Year 6 parents.
YEAR 2, YEAR 3 & YEAR 4 TENNIS SESSIONS

Ribble Valley Tennis Club will be holding a tennis session for children in Years 2, 3 and 4 on Wednesday, 14th September.  Could you please ensure that your child has their PE pumps/trainers on this day.


YEAR 6 SECONDARY TRANSFER INFORMATION MEETING

Just a reminder that I have asked a representative from the education authority admissions department to visit school on Thursday, 22h September at 6.30pm to inform Year 6 parents about the secondary admissions policy and answer any questions.  All Year 6 parents are invited to attend.

FAMILY ASSEMBLY 
Family assembly in the school hall will recommence for the Autumn term on Friday, 23rd September at 9.10am.  All families are welcome to attend.  Classes give a small presentation during the assembly and the timetable for this is as follows:

Autumn term 2016 1st half

Friday, 16th September


Class 5

Friday, 23rd September


Class 4

Friday, 30th September


Class 3

Friday, 7th October


Class 2

Friday, 14th October


Class 1

Friday, 21st October


Class 5

Friday, 28th October


Class 4

PTO
Autumn term 2016 2nd half

Friday, 11th November


Class 3

Friday, 18th November


Class 2

Friday, 25th November


Class 1

Friday, 2nd December


Class 5
SCHOOL LIBRARY

Each class visits the school library once a week for the children to change their library books and is time-tabled as follows:

Monday

Class 4
Tuesday

Class 1
Tuesday

Class 3
Wednesday

Class 5 

Thursday

Class 2
KS2 INSTRUMENT TUITION

Lancashire Music Services’ instrument tuition in school will recommence as follows:

Tuition is available for keyboard/recorder/flute/clarinet/saxophone  – Thursday, 8th September, and Thursdays thereafter, during the lunch hour at a charge depending upon takeup.  (Please register at the school office).   
We are also offering guitar and ukulele lessons for KS2 pupils.  These are being taught by Mr Ian Plested, an independent music teacher).  These will be taught during Friday afternoons and will commence on Friday, 9th September.   (Please register at the school office).   

SCHOOL UNIFORM     
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Can we please ask you to ensure that all items of school uniform and equipment are clearly named for identification purposes.  
